
 
HARPENDEN COMMON GOLF CLUB LADIES SECTION 

  
                       MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
                                         Tuesday 13th July 2021 at 3.25 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
Present: 
 
Mrs Glenys Rainbow   Lady President 
Mrs Jane Howe    Lady Captain (via mobile due to Covid isolation)  
Mrs Gill Taverner   Honorary Secretary 
Mrs Carolyn Richmond   Treasurer       
Mrs Jane Walter   Handicap Secretary 
Mrs Denise van der Welle  Competitions Secretary 
Mrs Sue Cooper 
 
 
 
Carol Campbell was invited but was unable to attend on this occasion.  However she is hoping to 
attend the next meeting. 
 
1. Apologies for Absence 
 
Apologies were received from Mrs Annette Quinlan 
 
2. Corrections to Minutes of last meeting 
 
There were no corrections to the Minutes.  A copy was signed and posted on the LC board in the locker 
room.  Copies of all the Ladies’ Minutes will in due course be made available on the Club V1 site under 
“Club documents”.  This site is currently being updated.  However, they are also on the Ladies Section 
website. 
 
3. Matters arising from the Minutes 
 
There were no matters arising from the June Minutes. 
 
4. Correspondence 

No correspondence had been received 

5. Treasurer’s Report 

Savings account balance  £ 5,780.47 

Current account balance  £ 1,622.40 

 Cash in hand     £     41.78    

Total      £7,444.65 
  



 
 

6. Competitions 

June Competitions:   

Lady Captain’s Day (15th June):  This event was very successful.  There will be a possible format change 
next year (see AOB) 

Jubilee (29th June):  This event was highly successful with the HCGC Ladies winning the Trophy 

July Competitions: 

Invitation day (6th July):  This event eventually took place in the afternoon, following the closure of the 
course in the morning due to flooding. 

20th July Medal:  We will be reverting to doing a draw in divisions from this date forward.  A rota for 
ladies doing future draws is required (DvdW)  

However, as it is realised that some members may be unhappy mixing in the changing rooms, the draw 
on the 20th will take place in the clubroom, with members attending outside to enable them to have 
their golf shoes on ready to play. 

Hudson Trophy (24th July):  As at the 13th July 9 ladies have signed up, but it is hoped that others will 
sign up before the closing date of 6th July. This year players will go out in reverse handicap order, 
commencing 7.54 a.m.   This championship competition is being trialled on a Saturday to enable some 
of our lower handicappers to take part.  There will be no meal this year, but just drinks after.  The 
trophy will be presented outside, together with prize vouchers for the gross score winner and runner 
up and nett score winner and runner up. 

27th July:  Phyl Tearle Par Stableford competition – drawn in divisions  

August Competitions: 

Lady Captain’s Away day: (3rd August East Herts: cost £55): Final details for this event are in hand. 

17th August:  Suggitt Bowl – 4BBB drawn following initial sign up 

9 hole ladies: It was confirmed that a qualifying competition should be played once a month.  In 
general they will play following the silver and bronze divisions, and organise their own draw amongst 
themselves.  GR agreed to make a chart for all of them indicating their Handicap indexes, course 
handicaps and playing handicaps, this to be put on their 9 hole board in the changing rooms and 
updated monthly following their monthly qualifying Stableford (GR)   

Details of all competitions are on the noticeboard in the changing room as well as on the website and 
Online Diary at https://ladycaptainhcgc.co.uk. 

7. Implementation of Social Golf on Tuesdays: 

It was decided that this would not be a formal choice at present. 

8. Introduction of a “sanitised” version of the Minutes, in line with MANCO: 

Again it was decided that this would not be implemented at present, as it was considered that the 
majority of items and dates discussed at committee meetings are already included in the LC Notices.  
JH to clarify this point in her notices (JH) 



9. Ladies Handbook/Club Handbook/Trophy histories  

This area is a work in progress  (JH/JW/PH).  A provisional meeting has been booked for 9th August 

10. New Members 

Diane O’Reilly has re-joined, although her H.I. has yet to be confirmed. 

Mrs Beth Fisher – JH to contact (JH) 

11. A.O.B. 

CR to make a donation to the Alzheimer’s Society in memory of June Hamer who recently passed 
away.  GT to write to Ian Hamer following the funeral.  

JW suggested the possibility of introducing an annual levy in the future to all ladies to cover the 
expense of the benefits available to all lady members. 

JW suggested that the LC Day in future could be just a team event, rather than at present an additional 
individual stableford, the prize for the latter currently being the Jean Garrett Trophy.  The ultimate 
decision will be the prerogative of Carol Campbell, our 2022 Lady Captain.  The Jean Garrett Trophy 
could be included elsewhere in the calendar of events. 

 

The meeting finished at 5.05 p.m. 

 

 

Date of next meeting (possibly in the upstairs clubroom) on Tuesday 24th August 2021 at 3.30 p.m. 

 


